Wednesday 17th September 2025 @ 3.05pm

Present: Mrs Henretty, Mr McNaughton, Miss Dunsmore, Mrs Thomson, Mrs Kerr, Mrs Rumbles, Mr & Mrs Johnson, Ms Meilke, Mrs McNeil, Mr Munenge, Mrs Short & Mr Cole 

Apologies: Mrs Clink Paterson

Proposed: SH
Seconded: CS

Mrs McNaughton opened the meeting with welcoming everyone and asked everyone to introduce themselves.
Mr McNaughton explained his understanding and expectations for the Parent Council meetings.
Role: Mr McNaughton shared a document on screen regarding the role of the Parent Council.
Mr McNaughton shared changes to the Parent Council Guidelines (legal), all members of the Parent Council should have a PVG. Mr McNaughton asked Mrs Henretty to coordinate this and check on PVG’s.
Connect: These are the people to go to for guidance. Mrs Henretty explained in more detail the differences in the PVG’s.
Communications: Mr McNaughton is still working through resolving any problems. He explained in more detail how he is hoping to move forward. To get the balance right. He discussed weekly/termly newsletters.
Ms Meilke added that she thought that a termly one would be good as it would give advance of any dates in the future that parents would need to prepare for. Ms Meilke also asked if in the weekly newsletter could there be a section on looking back on last week.
Mr Johnson also added that the weekly diary was fantastic. Termly would also be good to give a date but not necessarily the time.  Mr McNaughton discussed what he is hoping to have.
Mr McNaughton also explained about last minute trips. He discussed the 2 main ways for communication would be Groupcall and Xpressions App. He shared the statistics of both.
HGIOS: Mr McNaughton explained about HGIOS (How Good Is Our School), he explained that it gives a clear vision for the school. Mr McNaughton read out the Leadership of change document to present members. He also discussed the National Improvement Framework Standards to everyone present. Mr McNaughton went into further detail discussing the powerpoint.
Mr McNaughton shared a video on if we invented school today. (What would school look like if it was invented today).
Parking: Mr McNaughton reminded parents not to park in the staff car park to drop off or collect your child from school at the beginning or end of the day.
Volunteers: Mr McNaughton explained that we were looking for volunteers from parents to come into school and do activities with pupils likely PM. He explained that the parents would need a different PVG for this. He also shared the Fauldhouse Hub are coming in on Friday mornings and doing Football & Cooking with the pupils.
Finance: Mr McNaughton shared that we are OK with funds & budget at the moment, he is looking at ways we can fundraise to keep it topped up. All HT’s in West Lothian have been asked to consider the cost of the school day and be mindful of costs for parents.
Community connection: Mr McNaughton is looking to meet with Angela Cumming and link up with the school-community management.
School Events: Mrs Henretty explained some parents were struggling to balance attending lots of different activities at Christmas time with either having to take time off work or not being able to attend. A suggestion was made to bring the Christmas Fayre to November to spread the events out more.  There was also a discussion around having the Santa fun run and the Christmas party on the same day and allow parents to take photos of their child with Santa at the end of the party. 
Christmas Fayre – A discussion was had about what stalls etc they would have at the Christmas Fayre, Raffle, tombola, 2nd hand toys/books, wreaths and decorations.  Mrs Henretty explained how the stalls worked before. A discussion was had to give pupils a reward token to allow them to purchase something at the fayre. Nov/Dec time was discussed to help ease the cost to parents.
Summer Fete – Mrs Henretty and other parents discussed having something in the summer like a gala day or fun day.
It was agreed that the Christmas Fayre would be on Friday 28th November. Mrs Henretty asked for clear guidelines on who was doing what for the fayre. A meeting will be held on Wednesday 15th October at 2pm with staff and parents to discuss the fayre.
Mr McNaughton asked how parents wanted to run the meetings, a suggestion was had that we could have a parent council meeting every 2nd month.
A.O.C.B
Mr Cole asked about more clarification on the homework required. Ms Meilke suggested returning bags on a Tuesday as this will give parents time over the weekend if they have been busy during the week to catch up on homework tasks. 
Mrs Henretty advised that some parents had come to her regarding pupils cycling on the roads and not being steady. She asked if Mr McNaughton can get the pupils to use the safe routes to school path for their own safety. 
Mrs Henretty explained that parents wanted clarification on when dress down days were and what donation was to be made. There was a discussion on the last Friday of the month being a feel good/wear or bring something that makes you feel good.
Mr McNaughton advised parents that there was a selection of books at the front door if parents wanted to take any.
Mr McNaughton asked parents their feelings on paying for the panto. Mrs McNeil asked if this could be an end of term treat for the pupils. Mrs Henretty asked if this would be a local panto or whether they would be going to Stirling. She feels we should be supporting local pantos.
Date for next meeting: Thursday 13th November @ 3.05pm   


